



# GEORGIA

---

## VERMONT

---

## Georgia Community Events Committee

Tuesday, January 30, 2024

Chris Letourneau Meeting Room and via Zoom

### Minutes

---

#### Zoom Details:

<https://us02web.zoom.us/j/6165843896?pwd=STduU2JzTmptVmE1MXZSaWZWLzVadz09>

Meeting ID: 616 584 3896 | Passcode: 5243524

Dial by your Location: 1 929 205 6099 (New York)

#### 1. CALL TO ORDER

- **Members Present** – Sara Savich, Cheryl Letourneau, Koleen Caspers, Robin Rosenquist, Carl Rosenquist, Ellen Hsieh
- **Members Zoom** – Dawn Penney
- **At 6:02 p.m.** – S. Savich called the meeting to order.

#### 2. PLEDGE - Added

#### 3. BOARD BUSINESS (Public comment on agenda items limited to 5 minutes)

##### A. Elect a Chair

- S. Savich made a motion to have C. Letourneau as chair, C. Rosenquist seconded. All in favor, motion carried.
- C. Rosenquist made a motion to have K. Caspers as vice-chair, D. Penney seconded. All in favor, motion carried.
- Discussion was had on additional members being added to the board.

##### B. Memorial Day Parade

- C. Letourneau said she would like to have a parade again. It is believed that 2014 is the last time the town had one. C. Letourneau has reached out to some of the members of the previous board to help get this started.
- R. Rosenquist reported that Olive Gilmond is willing to help. She asked about May 25, the Saturday of Memorial Day weekend with everyone starting to line up at 9:00 a.m., the parade starting at 10:00 a.m., and 11:00 a.m. or before to have a ceremony. The parade would run from school to church or the town garage. R. Rosenquist asked C. Letourneau to get state permit for closing the town road. C. Rosenquist asked if Krissy Jenkins would like

34 to join because she used to help before. R. Rosenquist also asked for troupers to stop traffic.  
 35 C. Rosenquist asked if they should request two members of the road crew to help as well.  
 36 Discussion was had on different dates. It is decided to look at May 18. C. Rosenquist said  
 37 there will be a charge for the police office and the road crew.

- 38 • Discussion was had on items to plan. R. Rosenquist said you will need to find a Grand  
 39 Marshall and judges.
- 40 • K. Caspers said she will update local groups on the date.
- 41 • R. Rosenquist asked about a band. E. Hsiesh mentioned a radio car.
- 42 • E. Hsiesh said she will be the contact person for the school.
- 43 • K. Caspers will reach out about a poster contest at school.
- 44 • S. Savich asked about a deadline for the poster contest in order to get everything completed.  
 45 It is decided May 1.
- 46 • S. Savich reported she will do the flyer for town meeting day and the program.
- 47 • K. Caspers asked about the deadline for the school to submit the posters.
- 48 • Discussion was had on having retired teachers being judges.
- 49 • C. Letourneau asked about a list of people for a senior car for the parade. R. Rosenquist said  
 50 they need a convertible for that. E. Hsieh said Rainvilles used to call the farmers.
- 51 • Discussion was had a jobs and responsibilities.

#### 52 C. Summer Events

- 53 • Discussion was had on upcoming events.

#### 54 D. New Members

- 55 • Discussion was had on new members joining.

#### 56 E. Fall Fest

- 57 • Discussion was had on continuing the fall fest.

#### 58 4. ADJOURNMENT

- 59 • At **7:10 p.m.** – K. Caspers made a motion to adjourn the meeting, D. Penney seconded. All in  
 60 favor, motion carried.

61 **Posted to the Town website, four designated places within the Town of Georgia (Town Clerk's**  
 62 **Office, Georgia Public Library, Maplefields & Georgia Market), and e-mailed to the local media.**

63 **Signed: Cheryl Letourneau, Town Administrator**

64 **Phone: 802-524-3524 | Fax: 802-524-3543 | Website: [townofgeorgia.com](http://townofgeorgia.com)**

65